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Greetings Traildusters 

 

Christmas has come and gone; I’m hoping it was a merry one for all of you. New Years is a 

couple of days away and wishing you all a great 2024. 

 

We discussed several things at the last board meeting. 

 

Dues, we still have 71 members that have not renewed membership for 2024. If you are 

renewing for 2024 sooner is better than later. The main reason is to get your CORRECT contact 

information in the purple book. If you were a new member and did not get in the 2023 purple 

book we need to make sure your information is current so contacting you is possible. If you 

have been a member for more than a year and your contact information has changed please take 

a few seconds and review that all your information is correct. A membership renewal form is 

available for downloading on our website, reddingtraildusters.com  make your check 

payable to 

Redding Traildusters 

%Jeanne Pierce 

4883 Huntington Drive 

Redding, Ca. 96002 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elections 

The election for 2024 board members will take place 1/2/2024 at the general meeting.  Voting 

will take place at the meeting only.  There is not any other voting method available.  No proxy, 

mail in, or phone calls will be accepted.  The list of candidates for board members are: 

Wagonmaster    Randy Worthington 

Trailboss             Mike Tisdale 

Asst. Trailboss.   Teresa Johnson 

                              Jamie Romero 

                              Randy Welsh 

Treasurer             Jeanne Pierce 

Sheriff                  Diana Carrillo 

Secretary             Brenda Becker 

An amendment to the by-laws to make the membership person a voting board member will also 

be voted on by a simple yes or no. If passed the current membership chairperson will fill that 

position for 2024. 

 

 

We are still looking for anyone that would like to fill the position of song and inspiration. 

 

We also have several outings that need hosts and co-hosts.  The chili cook off is still without a 

host. If you are thinking of hosting sooner is better. Lots of work to be done, the good thing is 

there are plenty of folks ready, willing, and able to lead a committee, or help out. Any one that 

has not hosted or co-hosted an outing I highly encourage you to shadow a host/co-host to see 

how it’s done. 

 

I hope to see a lot of you 1/2/2024 at the general meeting. 

 

Larry Wondercheck 

Past Wagonmaster 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          TRAILDUSTERS R.V. CLUB 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
As of Dec. 20, 2023 

 

Checkbook balance as of Nov. 20, 2023                $10,244.00 
Less cash expenses: 
  Total outgo                               $ 5,071.00                                        
Plus income collected: 
  Total income                            $      706.00   
  Current cash balance 12/20/23     $ 5,879.00 
Allocated funds: 
Insurance reserve              1,500.00 
Fines & Donations                                                                                                 545.00 
                           Total allocated                                                                         2,046.00 
          Unallocated balance                                                          $   7,925.00 
Deposits for future outings for 2024: 
Klamath Camper Coral      $1,283.00 
Lake of the Springs                                                      500.00 
Total                                                                          $1,783.00 
 

 
 
 
 
 

                                                                 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

TRAILDUSTERS 

DUES INVOICE 

DUES ARE DUE ON JANUARY 1, 2024,  $25.00 FOR EACH MEMBERSHIP. NEVER 
HURTS TO PAY EARLY. 

THIS IS AN INVOICE SO PLEASE INCLUDE IT WITH YOUR PAYMENT AND MAIL TO: 

 

Traildusters 
P.O. Box 993244 

Redding, CA 96099 

 

NAME:   

 

__________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:  IF CHANGED  

 

__________________________________________________________________ 

EMAIL:  IF CHANGED  

 __________________________________________________________________ 

TYPE OF RIG: IF CHANGED  

 

 ________________________________________________________________ 

IF THERE ARE NO CHANGES. JUST INDICATE "NO CHANGE" 

REMEMBER DUES ARE DELINQUENT FEBRUARY 1 2022. IF NOT PAID BY FEBRUARY 
15TH YOU WILL BE DROPPED FROM THE MEMBERSHIP. PLEASE READ THE BY-LAWS 
REGARDING  DUES. 

 



 
 
 
Assistant Trailboss report 
   
As we welcome the new year and look forward to a fun filled year of outings with our friends, 
allow me to address a few matters we need to address to ensure this year’s success: 
 
Valentine Dinner/Dance February 9th desperately needs a host and co-host! Some of the 
planning has been done (i.e. tentative menu and band), but tickets must be printed, budget 
completed, and decorations need to be decided.  If any of our members want to take over, 
please contact me as soon as possible. 
 
Reservations for Berry Creek Rancheria RV in Orville (March 14th – 17th) are available now.  We 
will have a site map at the January 2nd meeting, or you can go to their website.  Our sites are: 
26 – 44 and 71 – 77. 26 – 28 have already been taken.  
 
We have scheduled Coachland RV Resort in Truckee for our May 16th -19th outing and will need 
host(s) and co-host(s) very soon. 
 
July’s exciting news is the KOA in Cave Junction is opening this month and I’ve been in contact 
securing our dates, July 11th – 14th, along with arranging tours of the Oregon Cave National 
Monument!  If you’re interested in hosting or co-hosting this outing, please contact me or the 
new Trail Boss as soon as possible. 
 
 
Host and Co-Hosting is easy, fun, and a great way to get to know your other RV members 
and be involved in your club.   
 
All our other outings for 2024 are ready to go: 
 
Berry Creek Rancheria RV in Orville from March 14th – 17th is hosted by Rudy and Anita Carver 
and co-hosted by Greg and Joanie Hogle 
 
Paradise Lodge outing in Paradise April 11th – 14th is hosted by Larry and Cindy Woundercheck 
and co-hosted by Curt Rhyne and Jill Wyatt  
Chili Cook-Off in McCloud from June 20th – 23rd will be forming the committees shortly.  Watch 
for more details soon. 
 
Klamath Camper Corral in Klamath from August 8th – 11th is being hosted by John Severson, Joe 
and Teresa Johnson and co-hosted by Steve and Susie Smith 
 



Casa de Fruita in Hollister from September 19th – 22nd is hosted by Josh and Laurel Waggeland. 
 
Redwood Meadows in Hiouchi from October 10th – 13th.  Is hosted by Randy and Rose 
Worthington and co-hosted by Larry and Cherrel Kirkland 
 
One last personal note: It has been one of the most rewarding experiences to have served you 
as Assistant Trail Boss.  The friends I’ve made and the relationships I’ve developed will las a 
lifetime.  And for that I can’t thank all of you enough.  
 
 
 

Sunshine Report 
 

While recuperating from my knee replacement, I had a lot of time to chat with our fellow 
Traildusters. The old saying, “3rd times a charm” goes to Greg Rodriguez, He had his 3rd heart 
surgery in 7 months. He is limited to walking but is getting stronger every day. Susan Fresz who 
suffered for months with an inflamed sciatica is doing very well after her back surgery. I am 
glad to hear that she is giving her beautiful garden a break and getting away to a warmer 
climate for a while. Christmas is just not Christmas if you don’t talk with your past Postmaster 
of Oak Run, Jim Bogue. He is still up on Hilltop Estates meeting new friends and walking 
everyday. He is patiently waiting for a vacancy at the Veteran’s Home, or another Assisted 
Living facility. It's been some time since I spoke to Anita Erwin. Unfortunately, according to her 
husband Bruce, she is not doing well. She sleeps more and wakes only for a few hours. I am 
holding her in prayer during this time. An angel of blessed fortune has been on Pete Peters 
shoulder during these past months. He was diagnosed with cancer of the esophagus. After 
numerous treatments his scans are showing clear results. That is great news Pete. 
 
Lisa Whitehorn 
   

January    
Birthday     Anniversary 

       

Mike Patten 1/1 Jeanne Pierce 1/14  

Brad and Karin 
Feamster 1/15 

Gail Johnson 1/3 John Wilson 1/16    
Dan Ghidinelli 1/4 Mark Stockton 1/17    
Russell Dubree 1/5 Rosemarie Hampton 1/18    
Gary Hays 1/8 Carl Junker 1/21    
Jerri Jones 1/9 Sheilah Adams 1/22    
Camran Nassiri 1/9 Chuck Rippen 1/24    
Skip Vargas,  1/9 Suzy Bond 1/25    

  Pattti Dauphinee 1/28    

       

 
New Member    email: michellemickey.Langley@cdtfa.ca.gov 
MICHELLE (Mickey) LANGLEY  Ph: 530-941-6124 
2520 ISHI DRIVE   Bday:  12/6 
REDDING,CA 96002   RV:10 ft. Teardrop trailer 



 
FOR SALE  
 
 2018 Heartland Mallard Travel Trailer 26' with two slides. Many extras. In great condition gently used. 

$25,000 

 

2019 GMC Sierra 1500 Denali Crew Cab with 30,000 miles and every "Bell & Whistle" imaginable! $53,000  

 

Call Jeanne Pierce and get more details or make appointment to see these vehicles at (530) 921-3860 or email 

at gjmichelson@sbcglobal.net 

 

2019 R-Pod, model PR179, 20’ with slide-out for sale. This great travel trailer only weighs 
2,756 dry for easy towing. With a 6’5” interior height everyone can move around comfortably. 
Solor panels means you’ll never run out of power even when dry camping. $17,992 
Call Greg Hogle at (760) 485-7169 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 
Pictures from our wonderful Christmas Party 
 
 

Happy New Year Everyone 
 
 


